
 

 

 

 

 

April 17, 2024 

Senate Transporta5on Commi8ee 
3107 Minnesota Senate Bldg. 
St. Paul, MN 55155 
 
RE: Railroad Safety 
 
Dear Senators: 
 
Thank you for the 5me and a8en5on you have given railroad safety issues in your commi8ee this year.  Safety 
is a core principle of our members’ opera5ons.  The industry is making great strides in reducing all accident and 
casualty rates. That context was missing during the March 13 hearing on Senate Files 3943, 4072, 4161, and 
4162, which have been incorporated into the DE on Senate File 5284, so we wanted to share the most recent 
safety data from the Federal Railroad Administra5on and Bureau of Labors Sta5s5cs. 

The last decade was the safest on record for railroads. While there may be year-to-year fluctua5ons, overall: 

• Per carload, the hazardous material train accident rate has fallen 75% since 2000 and has reached an 
all-5me low.  

• For all railroads hauling goods of all kinds, the derailment rates have dropped 30% since 2000.  

• Class I railroads’ mainline accident rate is down 42% since 2000. 

• On-duty fatali?es have declined 71% and reached an all-5me low. Railroads have lower employee 
injury rates than any other transporta5on modes1: 

 

 

 
1 Source: Bureau of Labor Statistics, https://www.bls.gov/web/osh/table-1-industry-rates-national.htm#soii_n17_as_t1.f.1  
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Specific to Minnesota, the Federal Railroad Administra5on rail safety data sta5s5cs show that since 2014:  

• Total accidents and incidents have fallen 46%. 

• Train accidents not at grade crossings have fallen 39%.  

• Equipment caused accidents have fallen 66%, in large part due to the industry’s voluntarily network of 
wayside detector technology. These technologies are voluntarily developed, paid for, installed, and 
maintained 100% by railroads.   

• Incidents on mainline track have dropped 52%.  

• Over ten years, five derailments have resulted in hazmat releases. Driving to zero is our safety mission 
that we are 100% commi8ed to. In contrast to trucking, data from the Pipeline and Hazardous 
Materials Safety Administra5on (PHMSA) cited in a May 2023 account from CBS News2, reported that 
between 2013-2022, there were 493 hazmat incidents involving motor carriers on Minnesota’s 
roadways versus 56 on the rail network. 3   

 

 
 
With this safety data in mind, President Biden’s chair of the Na5onal Transporta5on Safety Board recently 
noted to Congress that “rail transporta5on is not only cleaner and more fuel efficient than transporta5on on 
our roadways, it is also far, far safer.” We are proud of that, and we think our Minnesota legislators should be 
too. 

We know there is more to do and had hoped to work collabora5vely with you on policies that will build on the 
significant investment Minnesota’s railroads have made in technology, track, and equipment and further 
enhance safety in a meaningful way. Instead, the provisions in Senate File 5284 misdirect resources from data-
driven safety improvements and invite unnecessary li5ga5on. 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Amber L. Backhaus 
Execu5ve Director 
Minnesota Regional Railroads Associa5on 

 
2 hCps://www.cbsnews.com/news/hazardous-materials-trucks/ 
3 https://www.bts.gov/content/hazardous-materials-fatalities-injuries-accidents-and-property-damage-data 
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